
So on December 17th, 2009, while the Nation’s collective mind was focused 
on Christm, er, the Holidays, the White House released an executive order 
“Amending Executive Order 12425.” The new order grants INTERPOL (the 
“INTERnational POLice”), full diplomatic immunity to operate within our 
borders with impunity – beyond the reach and control of our own law-
enforcement and the US Constitution. Like wherever and INTERPOL agent 
is, that’s a piece of his country.

Hmmm. Now why would we need to do that? What possible reason could 
there be to grant international police free run of our Country? Maybe, 
because we’re bringing foreign enemy combatants to the US to be tried like 
US citizens, we want some tough guys around in case some dirty work needs 
doing. Like water-boarding. The sort of stuff we’ve become too good and 
too pure to stoop to. Sure, that makes sense. It seems a little hypocritical, but 
hey, international affairs are so “nuanced,” who are we little people to 
judge? I mean, what other possible use could the administration have for a 
police force that can make anyone disappear without a trace, with no legal 
recourse, and whenever they want?  
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